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INTRODUCTION 
Urinary incontinence is mainly involuntary urine leakage 
that has different subtypes that present with several differ-
ent symptoms and are treated with different approaches [1]. 
Urge incontinence usually present with urinary urgency and 
needs for medical treatment. Anticholinergic drugs are main 
treatment options for urge type incontinence. Also neuro-
logic functions and the brain factor has an important role in 
pathogenesis [2].  Stress urinary incontinence is the involun-
tary leakage with the increase of pelvic pressure for example 
physical exercise, coughing, sneezing etc [1]. There are medi-
cal and surgical approaches for the treatment of stress urinary 
incontinence. Transobturatory tape (TOT) is a widely-used 
surgical method for the treatment and the main way for pro-
viding continence is kinking mid urethra [3]. Transobturatory 
tape operation would cause postoperative mild or moderate 
complications that would cause patient complaints. In this 
study we aimed to review the postoperative results of tran-

sobturator tape (TOT) operations retrospectively.

MATERIALS AND METHODS

The datas of 77 patients that were performed transobtura-
tor tape between March 2007 and July 2014 according to the 
diagnose of stress urinary incontinance. Voiding diary for at 
least 3 days were planned for the patients after history taking. 
Also urinalysis, urinary system ultrasonography, urodynamic 
study, physical examination, Q-type test 2-hours ped test were 
performed for the patients.

RESULTS

The number of patients included in the study was 77. The pa-
tients were female and had stress type urinary incontinence. 
The mean age of the patients was 51,1(34-74). Mean post-
operative hospital stay was 1,1(1-2). Patients were treated 
surgically with transobturatory tape. There was not any per-
operative complications. Spinal anesthesia was used for the 
patients. Patients without complaints were discharged on 
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postoperative first day after the vaginal tampons and urethral 
catheters were taken. On postoperative third month, com-
plaints of 55 (71,4%) patients were regressed completely. For 
13 (16.9%) patients there were significantly improvements. 
There were no improvements for 3 (3,9%) patients.  There 
were urgency and urge incontinance complaints for 6 (7,8%) 
patients after the surgery. There were no major complications 
or obturator vessel injuries.

DISCUSSION

Transobturatory tape(TOT) operation is an effective surgical 
treatment of stress urinary incontinence. There are studies 
reported in the literature for comparison of different surgi-
cal options. De Guerke et al. compared tension-free vaginal 
tape(TVT) and transobturatory tape and found similar sat-
isfaction results for both options but more bladder risk  for 
tension-free vaginal tape [4]. El-Hefnawy conducted a similar 
study with 40 patients [5]. They found that TOT is inferior to 
TVT when comparing the efficacy but there is less complica-
tion rate for TOT [5]. Wang et al. reported the results for 140 
patients and they found similar efficacy and safety for both 
operations [6]. Conversely Torres Zambrano et al. found that 
urgency was more frequent for TVT [7]. Bandarian et al. com-
pared TOT and burch operations and they found that TOT is a 
safe procedure with less operation durations [8]. 

CONCLUSION
Transobturator tape operation is a safe and effective method 
that is used for the treatment of stress urinary incontinance 
with higher success and patients satisfaction rates. 
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